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From: Lions Secretary
To: Mail
ubject: oil ili rri e - ;
pater Frdey  une 2017 sraeetd o Berrigan  Lions
g n
Mr R. Perkins Submissio

The General Manager
Berrigan Shire Council
Chanter St

Berrigan NSW 2712

Dear Mr. Perkins

The Berrigan Lions Club would like to make a submission to be included in
Council

Budget with regards to the Draft Operational Plan.

We would like to seek the inclusion to the plan of the installation of Toilet
facilities at the Berrigan Cemetery, to match the one available to Finley &
Barooga.

To support of this request we attach letters of endorsement from several local
Berrigan Organisations. |

Regards

Les Dart
Secretary Berrigan Lions

Submission Attachments

1. BDDA

2.Berrigan Red Cross

3. Berrigan Mens Shed

Berrigan  Sporties

CPSA - Berrigan  Branch

Uniting  Church - Berrigan

United Hospital  Auxillaries Berrigan
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Appendix "I"

PO Box 161
Berrigan, NSW 2712

Mr Rowen Perkins |
Berrigan Shire Council
Chanter St

Berrigan NSW 2712

RE: TOILETS AT THE BERRIGAN CEMETERY.

Dear Mr Perkins,

It has come to the attention of the BDDA, the Council are putting toilets at the Cemeteries in
the Shire. We have been informed that Berrigan is not on the immediate fist.

We are in agreement with the town that Berrigan Cemetery has a need for a toilet for the
comfort of people visiting this facility. Being away from any public conveniences and often
needed, causing immense concern at times.

The toilet could be an inexpensive unisex and disabled facility for the comfort of all patrons.

The BDDA would like to put its full support behind this facility. The Lion’s Club do a
wonderful job of keeping the grounds in excellent condition and the new toilet would make
this very important place in our town much more comfortable for all,

Yours sincerly

BDDA Secretary
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Berrigan Branch Red Cross

Matt Hansen

Director of Corporate Services 22/05/2017
Berrigan Shire Councl!

Chanter St

Berrigan NSW 2712

Dear Matt Re - Toilet amenities location Berrigan Cemetery

Berrigan Red Cross Branch members support Berrigan Lions Club Inc, application for the erection of
a single multi use {male, female and disabled access) septic toilet at the Berrigan Cemetery.

Historlcally Berrigan averages eleven burials per annum. Estimated crowd attendance of 100 many
of whom travel considerable distance to attend. Other family members and visitors attend the
cemetery to pay tribute to their loved ones, as well others to research family history.

The nearest public toilet facility is the wayside rest at the caravan park, then in Chanter St.

The brick structure at the Berrigan cemetery is not used and perhaps consideration of renovation
could be given to this structure to accommodate a toilet facility, thus defraying cost,

Of late more frequently grave side funeral services are being conducted, therefore mourners are
preceding straight to the cemetery, It would be prudent to have toilet facility available.

We request Council gives this request favourable consideration,
Your sincerely

Anne Wilson

Hon Secretary

Berrigan Red Cross Branch
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MEN DON'T TALK FACE TO FACE THEY TALK SHOULDER TO SHOULDER

BERRIGAN MEN’S SHED Inc. PO Box 46, Berrigan 2712

25 Chanter Street Betrigan
berriganmenshed@yahoo.com.au

24" May, 2017

Mz R. Perkins

The General Manager,
Shire Council,
Berrigan, NSW, 2712

Dear Mr Perkins,
Re: INSTALLATION OF TOILET FACILITIES AT THE BERRIGAN CEMETERY

[ am writing to you on behalf of the Berrigan Men's Shed Inc. to request that the Council
provide toilet facilities at the Berrigan Cemetery. We are aware that the draft budget for
2017/18 has been almost completed and includes two toilet blocks, one for Finley
cemetery and one for Barooga cemetery. In fairness to the residents of Berrigan, we
therefore request that this matter be addressed in the draft budget for 2017/18 as a
matter of priority.

The addition of toilets at the Berrigan cemetery is long overdue and is the subject of many
comments by friends and relatives of deceased persons, attending grave side services.
The comments arise due to the isolation of the cemetery with regards to the lack of
current toilet facilities. With the aging population of Berrigan, this is a necessary facility
that should be provided for the comfort of attendees at the cemetery.

Should it not be possible to have the Berrigan cemetery receive a toilet in the 2017/18
budget then we would agk that it be listed and be attended to in the following financial
year budget of 2018/18.

Thank you for your consideration and we look forward to a positive response from
Council.

“Yours,si efiz.

OF (Thog) Fugl,

5«:«&1«3‘, Q«mfdn HWen s Shed Ine.
(08) 5885 1068 .

Proud Members of the ‘AUSTRALIAN MEN’S SHED ASSOCIATION’ and the
NEW SOUTH WALES MEN'S SHED ASSOCIATION
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2nd June, 2017
To Mr Rowan Perkins,

Berrigan Shire Council
Chanter Street
BERRIGAN. NSW. 2712

Re:~ Tolilet facilities at Berrigan Cemetery.

It has been brought to our attention that the proposed budget of
2017-18 is allowing for toilets to be built at Barooga and
Finley cemeteries.

We would like to show our support for the submission from
Berrigan Lions Club, proposing a toilet to be built at Berrigan
cemetery as part of 2017 -18 budgets.

We host a large number of the wakes at our Club and we have
received a 1lot of comments from wvisitors regarding no toilet
facilities out at the Berrigan cemetery.

We hope this submission is seriously considered as it would be of
great benefit to our town and has been needed for some time now.

Yours sincerely

Janice Graham
Chairperson

Berrigan Sporties
Chanter St
Berrigan

SO TLE
BERRIGAN GOLF & Bowls
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BERRIGAN BRANCH

COMBINED PENSIONERS
% & SUPERANNUANTS 23 MARY STREET, BERRIGAN, N5W, 2712
" ASSOCIATION OF NSW INC PHN: (03) 5885 1068

e-mail: squizzyt@westnet.com.au

Mz R Perkins

The General Manager,
Berrigan Shire,
Berrigan, NSW, 2712

Dear Mr Perkins,

1 am writing to you on behalf of the Berrigan Branch of the Combined Pensioners and
Superannuants Association (CPSA) to request that the Council provide toilet facilities at the
Berrigan cemetery. Whilst we are aware that the draft budget for the coming financial year has
almost been completed, we would request that this important matter be addressed this year. If
that is not feasible, then we would ask that it be included in the 2018/19 Budget,

As you would be aware, the Berrigan cemetery ig quite some way out of town and there are no
facilities nearby. The closest would be the public toilets at Hayes Park, off Jerilderie Street.
Being that the town of Berrigan has a considerable number of aged residents, who unfortunately,
attend funerals on a reasonably frequent basis, the addition of toilets to the Berrigan cemetery
would be very much appreciated. By the time one attends the church or similar funeral service
and then drives to the cemetery for the graveside service, quite a long time has elapsed and
toilet facilities would literally bring a welcome relisf to a number of family and friends of the
deceased,

We understand that Finley and Barooga are listed in the draft budget to have toilets installed in
their cemeteries over the coming financial year and would like to see a similar installation take
place at Berrigan cemetery this coming year or at next year,

Thank you for your consideration and we look forward to a positive response from Council.

Secretary,
CPSA, Berrigan Branch
240 May 2017
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Uniting Church in Ausiralia

Multicentced Congregation of Berrigan Secretary:Mrs. M. Steer

(Worshipping at Berrigan, Oaklands and Savernake) 59 Budd Street,
P.O.Box 177 BERRIGAN 2712

BERRIGAN 2712
Phone 03 5885 2512

22 May, 2017
Matt Hansen,
Director of Corporate Seevices,
Berrigan Shire council,
Chanter Street,
BERRIGAN NSW 2712

Dear Matt, Toilet Facilities at Berrigan Cemetery

The members of the Berrigan Uniting church support the Berrigan Lions Club Inc. in
applying for the provision of a single muiti-use (male, female and disabled access)
septic toilet at the Berrigan Cemetery.

There can be more than 100 people at burials, and many travel a long way to attend.
Other visitors go to the cemetery to pay their respects at the graves of their relatives
or while researching family history.

‘The nearest public toilets are near the Caravan Park, and in Chanter Street.

The brick building at the Berrigan cemetcry is not used and could possibly be
converted to a toilet reasonably cheaply.

There are now many graveside services so mourners are going straight to the
cemetery, making toilet facilities even more nccessary.

We support the Lions Club and trust that their application will be favourably received.
Yours faithfully,

Marnie Steer
Secretary.
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United Hospital Auxiliaries of NSW Inc.

Let us hoid high the lamp of service for the welfare of our hospitals

Matt Hansen PO Box 81

Director of Corporate Services Berrigan 2712
Berrigan Shire Council

Chanter St 22/05/2017
Berrigan N5SW 2712
Dear Matt Re —Toilet amenities location Bertigan Cemetery

Berrigan Hospital Auxiliary support Berrigan Lions Club Inc, application for the erection of a single
multi use (male, female and disabled access) septic toilet at the Berrigan Cemetery.

Historically Berrigan averages eleven burials per annum. Estimated crowd attendance of 100 many
of whom travel considerable distance to attend. Other family members and Visitors attend the
cemetery to pay tribute to their loved ones, as well others to research family history.

The nearest public toilet facility is the wayside rest at the caravan park, then in Chanter St.

The brick structure at the Berrigan cemetery is not used and perhaps consideration of renovation
could be given to this structure to accommodate a toilet facility, thus defraying cost.

Of late more frequently grave side funeral services are being conducted, therefore mourners are
preceding straight to the cemetery. It would be prudent to have toilet facility available.

We request Council gives this request favourable consideration.

Your sincerely

fla s Vil ee dev iy

Marion Dickins President

Marney Dalgliesh Secretary

Berrigan Branch United Hospital Auxiliaries of NSW Inc.

The UHA of NSW Inc. is funded by the NSW Health Depariment
Locked Mail Bag 961, Norh Sydney NSW 2059
Tel 02 8381 716 Fax 02 9391 9509
Email uhaheadoffice/@doh. healih.nsw.gov.au
ABN 99,199 738 305
www.uhansw.websyte.com.au
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Lions Club
of
Tocumwal & District
Inc
President: Lion Glennis Pohiner
) . PO Box 110
Secretary: Lion Lidy Soule Y 07259-20 Tocumwal NSW 2714
Ph: 03 5874 3775 E-mail
E-mail: asoule@aapt.net.au tocumwallions75@gmail.com
6/06/17 e
= z
= 8 ”
Berrigan Shire Council e = §
56 Chanter Street g - o e
BERRIGAN NSW 2712 g = 4 g % §
&2 Egsz2 g
Dear Sir/Madam,

At our last meeting the question was raised about the possibility of a toilet at the
Tocumwal Cemetery. The facility is badly needed as there is nowhere else nearby.

We were hoping the Shire might be able to put this item on their agenda and erect one
in the near future.

We guarantee it would be very much appreciated by the community.

Thanking you in anticipation
Yours in Lions

Lidy Soule
Secretary
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